	                            Minutes of the Zoom Meeting of Bridport Rugby Football Club

	                                                    Held on 10th May 2021


	Present :      Julian Hussey, Peter Brook, Allan Staerck, Ayo Fraser, Simon Hussey, Kevin Hart,  Dan Butler, Louis Brown, Andrew Livingston, Noel Gregory, Stuart Briggs, Kathy Briggs          
	

	
	

	1. Apologies :  Guy Livingston
Before the meeting commenced Julian introduced Lizzie O’Connor who is our local RFU Club Developer for the South West covering Dorset, Devon and Somerset.  Lizzie gave a brief overview of her role and responsibilities followed by a Q&A session.  Noel asked for guidance on U16’s moving up to U17’s with regard to tackling.  The RFU is issuing new guidelines on this topic next week.  Lizzie will check when the next season’s fixture list will be confirmed.  She also confirmed that she would be very pleased to come to the club in September for a photoshoot.
	

	
	

	2. Minutes of the Last Meeting:
The minutes of the last meeting were read and approved.
3. Matters Arising:
The Gift aid forms from the VPs are still valid but Ayo will need to re-submit them as Stuart King is still the recognised officer.  
The bottom gate on the roadside pitch has been replaced and now has a foolproof lock, cost to be split 50/50 with the LC.

Julian has tried to contact Mystic Signs but no response to date.

Peter and Andrew will get together to discuss an article on past BRFC tours.
	

	
	

	4. Chairman’s Report:

Julian thanked Andrew for the great coverage in the Marshwood Vale and also Stuart and Kathy for forwarding this to the VPs.  This will certainly raise the profile of the club because of Marshwood Vale’s distribution area.  Andrew will speak to Fergus re copyright and putting the article on our website.
	Andrew Livingston

	
	

	5. Treasurers Report:
Ayo had circulated draft Income and Expenditure Accounts for 2020/21.  These show a loss at present but will become a small profit of £2-2.5k once payment for the grass cutting and lateral flow testing are received.  No senior subscriptions received this year but an increase in subs next year is proposed.  Peter queried the amount shown for VP donations as it is higher than he thought.  Ayo will send Peter the list of transactions to check.  There was also no income from the sponsorship draw.
There was increased expenditure on pitch marking and maintenance of equipment, also physio costs relating to the previous year.  Also included is the purchase of the video camera which will now form part of the club’s fixed assets.  Ayo will arrange a meeting with the accountants to prepare the accounts for the AGM.

The forms have been sent to Barclays regarding change of signatories.   Closure of the Barclays account will be done in parallel with opening the NatWest account to simplify the transfer.
Ayo will investigate whether we should move the Nationwide account to a NatWest savings account.

6.  Secretary’s Report:

D&W AGM will be held electronically on 21st July.
RFU AGM will also be held electronically on Friday 11th June.

Andrew has completed the RFU County Championship Survey.

Fogging machine and disinfectant/sanitizer received from D&W.

Simon Bareham would like to hold an Old Boys get together match with lunch beforehand at beginning of October.  However until the fixture list is received we cannot commit to a date.

Simon has been investigating costs of re-usable pint mugs.  To make purchase of these cost-effective taking into account a £1 returnable deposit, a large quantity would need to be bought.   Agreed more investigation required.  Suggested that Jasmine Hussey could help.

7. VP’s Report:

Nothing to report.
8. Fixtures:
Kevin has approached 13 clubs re the 10’s tournament on 21st August.  To date Blandford has confirmed.  Fee was discussed and agreed on £20 non-returnable deposit to be set against £10 food voucher on the day.  Kevin is unlikely to be available on the day but will take care of organisation beforehand.
Trowbridge is confirmed for 28th August and Barnet Elizabethans 4th September.  11th September to be kept free and Kevin is awaiting a response from Crewkerne re playing the Brown Bowler on 18th September.  Louis advised that we need to reserve referees for these matches asap.
9.  Coaching / Team Management / Captains Report:

Ayo confirmed that training for the season will finish on Wednesday with a 5 week break, returning 23rd June.  Numbers are still good including some beginners.  Andrew is trying to organise some second team friendly fixtures for when the seniors are not playing to ensure game time for everyone.  Noel advised the Colts are very keen to continue with Wednesday sessions and Ayo confirmed that there will be some touch rugby even though formal training sessions have stopped.
10.  Juniors and Colts Report:

The Juniors season will finish on 23rd May.  The Colts have their last match on Sunday.  Noel confirmed that Morrisons will re-introduce bag-stuffing once Covid restrictions are lifted.  Will Thrower is organising a work party to pull down the white cage.  Julian suggested the base could be used for another container.  Noel to check with Will if this is ok.
11. Social Report:
Dan has consulted the players re end of season BBQ.  Most would prefer a formal awards dinner once restrictions are lifted but a BBQ to coincide with the Lions matches.  Peter has spoken to Will regarding use of the pavilion.  He is committed to lateral flow testing until end of June and would like to extend this.  He will check but cannot commit to us having the clubhouse early July.  If possible we would like access for the 1st Lions test on 24th July.  Bar staff and BBQ need to be sorted for 10’s tournament and touring matches.  Julian suggested converting the old oven which is still in the undercroft to use as a griddle, with capacity to then keep food warm.  Noel to get advice.
12.  Grounds Maintenance:
Louis has ordered replacement lightbulbs for the floodlights and will organise a scissor lift to change the bulbs and also re-align the floodlight which is shining upwards.
13.  Business Development Report:
Tom, Ayo and Stuart had held a brief meeting re sponsorship packages and have circulated a document for discussion.  Julian is concerned about sponsorship of the Tag Festival.  Although not named as a major sponsor Morrisons are extremely generous in allowing bag-stuffing.  Agreed this element to be removed.
Shirt sponsorship – OK

Shorts not included as sponsored by the Woodman.

Hoodies/waterproof tops/warm-up tops– prices to include VAT and state how many tops/units it covers.  Sponsors who are VAT registered may be able to purchase directly and reclaim the VAT.
Players Award – suggested increase to £75

Dugouts – cost £1700 for 6 players.  Peter will suggest to Will that the LC purchase, claim VAT and give back to the rugby club.
Hoardings - Julian and Stuart will meet to go through sponsorship list to decide whom to approach.  Individual emails are required, with follow-up phone calls.   Bridport Banners have provided a cheaper quote than Mystic.  Julian will contact Mystic again to confirm their interest in making the panels.

14.  Club Development:
a)  Safeguarding – possible candidate, awaiting confirmation.  Simon Peck will always provide guidance.
b)  School Liaison – ongoing
c)  Publicity – already covered
d)  Volunteers – Jo Thomson has agreed to take on registration for the Junior section.
e)  Development Plan – ongoing
15.  Any Other Business:
Ayo asked about re-opening the gym.  Senior players are willing to help manage as it will need to be sanitised after each session, maximum 2-3 people at one time.  Allan and Noel to write a protocol for Will regarding proposed use with possible opening at end of June.
Meeting closed at 9.25pm, next meeting Monday 14th June 2021
	Ayo Fraser
Jasmine 
Noel Gregory

Noel Gregory

Peter Brook
Julian Hussey

Allan Staerck Noel Gregory

	
	


